

Sponsored by Grass Roots Ministries, Inc.

"The Lord your God has blessed you in all the work of your hands. He has watched over your journey through this vast wilderness. These 40 years the Lord your God has been with you, and you have not lacked anything" Deuteronomy 2:7

March 8, 2024 St. Paul's Lutheran Church 127 Cherry Rd. NE Massillon, Ohio 44646

Dear Former Scouts, Leaders of Boy Scout Troop 916, Patty Long and Pastor Mark Kreemer,

As we move into our 40th year of ministry here at Camp, one of our former counselors texted me "forty years in the wilderness" as a suggestion for our summer camp theme. Then I got to looking in the Bible for a verse about the wilderness and up pops Deuteronomy 2:7. We have hit some spots that have been a bit uncomfortable but; I do know that Camp Buckeye is truly God's camp and He does take care of it. He sees the whole picture while too often I see only the little pieces.

Your support for Camp is a part of "not lacking anything". I have seen the Lord bring in funds for our summer camp expenses, scholarships, unexpected bills and provide volunteers and staff as well as gifts of things that we need here at camp. We sure appreciate you standing with us. He uses folks like you as you to bless the ministry with your time, talents and treasures. The various electrical items, light bulbs, a hard hat and the nice extension cords with a light attached that you donated will be well put to use here at Camp.

Lucy Richards

Executive Director

The dollar value of an in-kind donation is determined by the donor. The above listed gifts are valued at_____. This letter will serve as your receipt. No goods or services were provided in exchange for the above donations.